
PALO VERDE LADIES GOLF ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEETING/LUNCHEON 

October 24, 2023 

 

President Bonnie Moore welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 1:05 pm. She 

thanked Jan Stuckey and her committee, Dee Monsonis, Mary Lou Jones, & Judy Hester for 

hosting today’s luncheon.   She also thanked Josh and his staff for the food and great service. 

 

Bonnie announced a copy of the Treasurer’s Report was on each table.  A motion was made 

and seconded to accept the report.  A motion was also made and seconded to approve the 

minutes from the last general meeting held on May 16, 2023.      

 

Bonnie introduced the Nominating Committee Chairman, Julie Curran. Julie thanked her 

committee, Carole Guild, Tracy Thornock, Rose Hames and Jane Lewis.  Julie then presented the 

slate of officers for 2024 as follows:  President, Bonnie Moore; Vice President, Becky Commisto; 

Secretary, Barbara Byczko; and Treasurer, Alice Barber.   Bonnie asked for any further 

nominations from the floor.  No further nominations were received and this slate of officers 

were approved by the members.   

 

Greg Tokash, Palo Verde Golf Pro, announced the winners for the day.  7 places were paid and 

first place winners were:   Cindy Ryan, Anna Cain, Cathy Sullivan, and Teresa Roark.  Greg also 

gave an explanation of the #7 and #18 tee boxes.  #18 forward tee box is nearly completed and 

as soon as AGA gives a slope and rating the PVLGA will always be using the new forward tee 

boxes on these holes.   

 

An explanation of the new PVLGA Tee Topics was given to members.  Bonnie advised members 

would have the opportunity to submit questions, concerns, or suggestions by putting them in 

the PVLGA lock box in the ladies’ lounge.  Envelopes with a Tee Topic label will be available.  

Tee Topics may also be emailed to: pvlgateetopics@gmail.com.  The topic and response from 

the PVLGA Board will be sent via the PVLGA email system and also posted in the lounge.  Topics 

relating to individuals will not be addressed in this method, but if contact information is given, a 

personal call or email will be made.   

 

Deuce Pot:  a question was asked if the deuce pot could be raised to $2.00.  Bonnie asked for a 

vote from the members by show of hands.  The members voted to raise the deuce pot to $2.00, 

and it will take effect on Tuesday, October 31.   

 

Bonnie introduced Cindy Bosch and she gave an update on the PVLGA 2024 Cancer 

Tournament.  The tournament will be held on November 14, 2024.  The cost is a donation of 

$50 per player and this amount goes directly to the Cancer Center.  Cost for lunch is $12.00 to 

be paid with a separate check to PVLGA and placed in the locked drawer.  These checks are due  
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by November 7.  (Lunch will not be available to purchase on the day of the play.)  The deadline 

to enter the tournament is on November 7.  Sign-up sheets are located in the ladies’ lounge.   

 

Colleen Mitchell gave information to members on Team Play.   There are four golf leagues that 

participate in Team Play:  Palo Verde, Ironwood, Sun Lakes, and Sun Bird.  Each club is given 

eight spots for players.  Qualifications to participate in Team Play, further information, and sign-

up sheet is located in the ladies lounge.   

 

Colleen also advised members the PVLGA Christmas Luncheon will be held on December 12. 

The club charity selected this year will be Sunshine Acres Home.  This charity helps children who 

are in need of a place to stay for a few days or longer.  They are in need of personal grooming 

items as well as gift cards to buy necessities.  More information will be available in the ladies 

lounge.   

 

RINGERS:  Jan Nelson reported that ringers will resume on October 31, for 6 more rounds.  This 

is a continuation from January.  Check in the lounge or on the PVLGA website to see how you 

are doing, and please let Jan know if there are any errors.   

 

MEMBERSHIIP:  Diane French reminded members to renew/sign-up for membership at 

AZGOLF.ORG.  To date 90 members have renewed and 6 new members.  Diane advised if you 

have paid for hole-in-one last year, you do not pay this year.  Only new members will sign up for 

hole-in-one.  A refund of $5 will be made to members who have double paid. 

 

AWGA/CAGD:  Mary Nelson reported that CAGD (Central Arizona Golf District) is a fee of $8.00 

on the membership form.  It entitles you to receive discounted rates.  There are 5 Blind Draw 

tournaments a year.   Members record their score and score cards are turned in to CAGD. 

Members may possibly win chits.   

 

Bonnie thanked everyone for attending. The next PVLGA General Meeting/Christmas Luncheon 

will be December 12, 2023.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm. 

 

 

 

_________________________________                       _____________________________ 

Florence Wright, Secretary       Bonnie Moore, President 

 


